If both the Wood Trails (WT) and Montevallo (MV) sites are permitted to develop at R-4 density there could be a three to fivefold increase in the number of homes in the Wellington area after 10 years. Continuation of these trends would have five to six times more houses after 15 years.

The reason for these cumulative secondary impacts is simply a ‘domino’ effect. A few large lots are redeveloped. Then the adjacent lots become high-density. Both approaches are economically profitable.
Bringing sewer lines up from the Industrial Park is the trigger. Property owners across 156th Ave NE from Montevallo want to group together lots into a 15 acre development with 60 more houses. They would hook up to the Montevallo sewer.

The example below shows how two real properties on NE 195th St could be redeveloped at R-4. The existing homes would stay. The new houses could be three stories tall. These kinds of redevelopment have happened in the Wedge of Woodinville, in Sammamish, in Bothell and other places. They will happen if Wood Trails or Montevallo rezone requests are approved.
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After redevelopment-New houses shown in yellow
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Aerial view after redevelopment – Note the zero-lot line home at the front of Roger Mason’s property. Imagine this view just across the street from your home. The sewer only needs to come past a few houses to his house. His neighbors might do the same thing.
